
From: Jim Cliffe   
Sent: Friday, October 18, 2024 4:41 PM 
To: Section 62A Applications Non Major <section62anonmajor@planninginspectorate.gov.uk>; 
Development Management <development.management@bristol.gov.uk> 
Cc: Section 62A Applications Non Major <section62anonmajor@planninginspectorate.gov.uk>;  

 
Subject: RE: S62A/2024/0069 20 Whiteladies Road, Bristol, BS8 2LG 
 

Hi Leanne 
 
I can confirm that application S62A/2024/0069, 20 Whiteladies Road, Bristol, BS8 2LG, for the 
“Change of use from Class E offices/clinic to a sui generis HMO (students and/or professionals) 
with an infill extension and external alterations including, replacement front and rear elevation 
windows.” is a “chargeable development” and therefore it is liable for the Community Infrastructure 
Levy (CIL).  
 
CIL Calculation 
The information provided by the applicant in their CIL Form 1: CIL Additional Information identifies 
the following: 
 
In use floorspace of existing property = 214.5 sqm 
Proposed floorspace of the HMO = 224 sqm 
 
Consequently the CIL would be based on an increase of 9.5 sqm (i.e. 224 sqm – 214.5 sqm). 
 
The CIL Rate is £50/sqm and the indexation factor from 2013 to 2024 is (381 / 224). 
 
The CIL calculation is therefore as follows: 9.5 sqm x £50/sqm x (381 / 224) = £807.92 
 
Need for CIL payment 
The primary purpose of CIL receipts is that they are to be spent by the CIL Charging Authority on 
“funding the provision, improvement, replacement, operation or maintenance of infrastructure to 
support the development of its area.” There is no requirement for there to be a direct link between 
the infrastructure funded and the development that paid the CIL (as is the case with Section 106). 
The infrastructure to be funded from CIL is set out in the Councils Annual Infrastructure Statement, 
which can be found at the following link: 
 
Infrastructure Funding Statement (bristol.gov.uk) 
 
The relevant documents are also attached to this email. The Infrastructure List identifies the 
infrastructure schemes that the Strategic Element of CIL has been allocated to by, the Council. The 
CIL Report sets out the current position in respect of CIL Receipts and Spend. This is summarised in 
the table below: 
 

Total Value of Strategic CIL Allocations made by the Council as at 31 
March 2023 (A) 

£69,785,000 

Total Strategic CIL Receipts as at 31 March 2023 (B) £47,685,000 

Shortfall (B) – (A) £22,100,000 

 
Given the current shortfall in funding, it is essential that CIL is charged on, and paid by, all liable 
developments in order to enable the delivery of the identified infrastructure schemes necessary to 






